

DANA HILLS HIGH SCHOOL  
33333 Golden Lantern  
Dana Point, California 92629  
ASU Meeting Minutes – Regular Meeting  
ASU Classroom  
Date: 3/15/21

**Call to Order:**

ASU President Aedan Anderson called the meeting to order at: 11:46 A.M.

**Roll Call (Total 23):**

Anderson, Aedan  
Gouger, Wyatt  
Renaud, Jacqueline  
Drossel, Nick  
Sudam, Joseph  
Clark, Hailey  
Van Hoomissen, Kate  
Salazar-Hudgins, Olivia  
Williams, JT  
Aga, Ali  
Reid, Jack  
Misra, Aakrsh  
Pavoncelli, Val  
Anderson, Owen  
Vivas, Paula  
Palmer, Kaci  
Meissner, Ella  
Leydecker, Ella  
Hall, Milaina  
Korbonski, Ashley  
Perman, Kanoa  
Day, Lila  
Lansford, Caydence

**Absent (1):**

Aakrsh Misra

**Absent with Replacement (1):**

Aakrsh Misra (James Estes)

**Review and Approval of Minutes**

It was moved by JT Williams and second by Wyatt Gouger to consent Calendar item(s):  
Minutes of the 3/8/21 regular meeting of ASU.

ROLL CALL:

Ayes: 23  
Nays: 0  
Abstentions: 0  
Absent: 0  
Motion approved: 23-0-0

**Treasurer's Report- (see attached)**

Purchase Order #: 20699 20700 20702 20703 20704 (approved) 20655 (amend) 20968 20701 (void)

It was moved by Jack Reid and second by Kaci Palmer to approve the above purchase order(s).

**ROLL CALL:**

Ayes: 22  
Nays: 0  
Abstentions: 1  
Absent: 0  
Motion approved: 22-0-1

**Aedan's Analog:**

Aedan: "We just have to be focusing our efforts on our next big event so I have a couple questions. Kaci what are you doing for the rally and what's everything looking like? Class presidents I want to know where you're at for filming?"

**Mesa's Message:**

Mesa: "Please make sure you're reaching out to beginning leadership kids. Host a meeting or group chat to keep them informed and connected. Elections are going on this week. I'm going to work with Linda about the Big Head things to get those sent out.

**Committee Check Ins:**

Vice President:

Wyatt: "For the last senate meeting we talked about getting the whole school on board for the pledge for the No Place for Hate. I was thinking of creating a google form. I wanted to ask if you guys could create a banner, where people who signed it would have their name up there. It'd be a way of showing that our school is in support for No Place for Hate."

Senior Director of Recognition:

Jack: "Basically, for teacher recognitions everyone needs to have their committees know about the donation sign up because that's a good way to get hours. And, like Kaci said, we are getting teachers involved with clash. Besides that, both fine arts and athletics will be helping with a women's history video with teachers"

Senior Director of Activities:

Ali: "As of now everything is finished with homecoming and I know Val worked on a few things for Pi Week. Kaci has been working really hard on clash, and if everyone can repost the graphic she made that'd be great."

Senior Director of Communications:

JT: "We're helping with clash videos mostly. If anyone needs help, please reach out to me."

Athletics:

Ella: "Athletics and Loud Crown are working on big poster cut outs. The posters are for people with ASU cards that we're giving back to them. Anyone who wants to buy them, they'll be \$20. We need to get a list of who has an ASU card and how they can purchase and send a photo."

Pep:

Kaci: "If those posting the graphic on instagram can say it's for the clash rally that'd be great. I'm working with Jacqueline and Ashley about the battle between the departments. Also I've been working with class presidents to see where clash points are at. For the script, we haven't been focusing on it right now."

Activities:

Val: "Mesa and I were talking, and we're not going to do Pi Day. But, instead, every Monday, our branch is going to share the two activities we're planning on. I think it's a good idea so you guys know what's going on."

Madison P.: "So National Laugh Day is on Friday. Right now we have a graphic asking people to send in videos of people saying jokes. We also thought about having an announcer. For in person kids, on Friday, we would hand out Laffy Taffys."

Madison M.: "On canvas we could promote a remind as a way to get new kids to connect with each other. We'd send out a google form for people to answer things about themselves, and then pair them with people who have similar interests."

Pierce: "The only question I have is didn't we do one earlier in the year?"

Madison M.: "It's going to be different."

ICC:

James: "We don't have much going on right now except getting the meeting minutes. Mesa I have been talking about culture faire, we still don't know how we're going to do it. We did have covid testing for the sports so maybe it will be a possibility."

Mesa: "Yeah and we can possibly do it outside during lunch time."

**Adjournment:** Motion to adjourn the meeting by JT Williams and second by Kanoa Perman.  
ASU President Aedan Anderson adjourned the meeting at: 12:22 P.M.

ROLL CALL:

Ayes: 22

Nays: 0

Abstentions: 1

Absent: 0

Motion approved: 22-0-1

ASU Secretary  
Jacqueline Renaud

ASU President  
Aedan Anderson

Activities Director  
Sandy Mesa